BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 10 June 2013

	


	Present

Also in attendance


	Cllr Mrs Blackmore in the Chair, Cllrs Mrs Spear, Mrs Chugg, Mrs Shapland, Bonds, Lord, Spear, Mrs Smith and Gilbert.

Miss Tracey Weaver, Parish Clerk.



	045/2013/14
	Apologies
	Received from Councillor Mrs Woodford, Anderson, Mrs Chesters and Lucas. 



	046/2013/14
	Questions from the Public
	None received.



	047/2013/14
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	The Chairman notified members that the Council had received a request from Mr Cassini to pay £400 towards his colleague’s expenses to attend the public meeting being held on 4 July 2013 and also to pay £470 for a 3/4 person film crew to film the public meeting and £950 editing costs.   The Chairman informed members that this would be considered at the Additional Council meeting being held on 24 June 2013.



	048/2013/14
	Declarations of Interest


	Cllr Gilbert declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 058/2013/14, as he has a boat moored at Velator Quay.

Cllr Mrs Smith declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 054/2013/14 (55373), as the applicant is known to her.

Cllr Mrs Chugg declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 058/2013/14, as she has spoken with the Marsh Inspectors regarding this matter.



	049/2013/14
	Minutes


	a) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 13 May 2013 be approved and signed as a correct record.

b) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Additional Council meeting held on 28 May 2013 be approved and signed as a correct record.

c) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Additional Council meeting held on 4 June 2013 be approved and signed as a correct record.

d) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Finance and Administration Committee meeting held on 4 June 2013 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

(N/C)



	050/2013/14


	Police Representation


	The Chairman informed Members that the Police had sent their apologies and she read out the crime figures for the last 30 days 1 common assault, 1 theft of motor vehicle (later recovered), 1 x possession of Cannabis, 1 made off without payment (taxi), 1 burglary of a handbag and 3 thefts (bike, mobile phone, garden ornament).


	051/2013/14
	Devon and Somerset Fire and Rescue Service
	The Chairman welcomed Dean Hastie from Devon and Somerset Fire and Rescue to meeting.

Mr Hastie explained that there are 11 fire stations in the Barnstaple group including Braunton.  The main aim of the fire service is prevention, protection and response. They also have a role to educate people on the importance of smoke detectors and talking to young people about the dangers of arson.  

Devon and Somerset Fire and Rescue are currently reviewing its Corporate Plan and the Fire Authority will vote on it on the10 July 2013.  There will be radical changes to the plan, as the Fire Authority have to make 25% cuts over the next 4 years, which equates to a 5.5 million reduction in government funding.  It is felt that improving protection and prevention measures could make savings and this would have the least impact on communities. 

At present the Braunton station is at full strength with 12 retained fire fighters. Devon and Somerset Fire and Rescue are keen to engage with local communities on road traffic collision, anti-social behaviour, help and support local councils and the broader community at large.   They would be happy to have an input in the Community Emergency Plan.

The Chairman thanked Mr Hastie for his informative report.



	052/2013/14
	Finance
	a. The cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £2,707.33.

b.  The Statement of Accounts for May 2013 was deferred to the Additional Council meeting being held 24 June 2013, as the bank statements had not been received.

 (N/C)



	053/2013/14
	Action Sheet
	Cllr Mrs Shapland requested if the resurfacing and revision of tariffs for the car parks and the review of the resident parking permit scheme could be added to the action sheet.  It was noted that this would be considered at the next Full Council meeting being held on 8 July 2013.

RESOLVED: That the above amendments be made to the action plan and that it be received and noted.

(N/C)

	054/2013/14
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Chairman of Planning, Councillor Mrs Shapland, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.



	055/2013/14


	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Cllr Mrs Chugg reported that there had been 74 false fire alarm calls from hotels in the past 12 months.  These false alarms cost a considerable amount of money therefore, a new scheme has been put in place and the fire brigade will not respond to an alarm without receiving a confirmation telephone call from the property.

The plans for the Atlantic Array have now been submitted and will be considered on 14 June. County representatives have been invited to attend and the Planning Inspectorate will have 28 days to make a decision.



	056/2013/14
	Report from North Devon Councillors
	Cllr Spear reported that North Devon Council have now carried out its review of public conveniences.  One of the findings was that public toilets are being provided on private land and an example of this is at Saunton Beach car park owned by the Christie Estates.   The review also found that the use of the public conveniences in Caen Street car park doesn’t dramatically change between seasons but there is a slight dip.

There are still issues with misuse of South Street including cyclist, cycling the wrong way and a report of a recycling lorry reversing down the street.  Cllr Mrs Chugg agreed to look in to these concerns.



	057/2013/14


	Parish Council Website


	Members considered a report by the Assistant Parish Clerk Mrs Benham-Clarke regarding updating the Parish Council website.

RESOLVED: That the Council updates its current website with Vision Websites at a cost £325 + VAT.

(N/C)

Cllr Gilbert and Chugg declared a non-Pecuniary interest.



	058/2013/14
	Vellator Quay Improvements and Naturalisation
	Cllr Lord reported that he had met on site with the Marsh Inspectors to discuss and clarify consent for the Council to dispose of the quay spoil on their land.  The Marsh Inspectors agreed to give consent and would put this in writing to the Council but they suggested that a lease be drawn up regarding future maintenance of the area, this would involve the Council paying a peppercorn rent.

Cllr Lord further reported that he had obtained several quotations for the provision of a pontoon ranging from £18,500 - £27,000.  The quotation obtained by the Small Boat Owners and Angling Association for £12,750 seemed to be much less money then other companies had quoted and Cllr Lord had approached the company to clarify that their quotation was correct.

Cllr Gilbert and Lord will be attending the Small Boat Owners and Angling Associations next meeting to provide them with an update and discuss the provision of a pontoon.

 

	059/2013/14


	Braunton Express


	The Clerk circulated to Member the draft Braunton Express for June 2013.  It was noted that the front-page article regarding the traffic public meeting could not be completed until after the Additional Council meeting being held on the 24 June to consider whether Mr Cassini would be attending.

RESOLVED: That the Braunton Express be approved in its draft form and that the article on the traffic public meeting be written by the Clerk following the Additional Council meeting.

(N/C)



	060/2013/14


	Hire of Recreation Ground


	The Council considered a request from K9 Focus to use the Recreation Ground on Sunday 1 June 2014 for their annual dog show.  The Parish Clerk reported that K9 Focus had used the Recreation Ground on 2 June 2013 and had left 10 bags of rubbish behind, which the Council’s Tidy Man had to dispose of the following day.  It was noted that the Council do not charge charities to use the Recreation Ground but they are expected to leave the grounds in the same condition as they were found including removing all rubbish.  It was suggested that in future a deposit should be taken in the event that this happens again.

RESOLVED: 

a. That the Council reviews its hire policy for the Recreation Ground at it next Full Council meeting being held 8 July 2013.

b. That K9 Focus’s request to use the Recreation Ground on 1 June 2014 be deferred until after the Council’s hire policy has been reviewed.

(N/C)

 

	061/2013/14
	Items to Note
	Items (a) – (l) were noted.


IN COMMITTEE

It was RESOLVED that, in view of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, the following matters be taken in the absence of press and public (Public (Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960) as the items contain exempt information as defined by the Local Government Act 1972 Sch. 12a Pt (1) and (3).

	062/2013/14
	Refurbishment of Public Toilets and Changing Rooms
	The Council considered three quotations received from architects for the improvements and refurbishment to the public toilets and changing facilities on the Recreation Ground.

RESOLVED:  That Company A, David Wilson Partnership Limited be appointed at a cost of £6,657.50 + VAT.

(N/C)


The meeting closed at 8.28 p.m.

...................................................The Chairman
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